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IN THE NEWS

Annual Meeting !!!!

When:
Monday, January 19, 2004, 7:15pm

Where: 10123 Orcas Avenue  (Chin/Akers residence)                        You may drive up the driveway as there is ample space to park in the vacant lot. 

Agenda: Annual election of officers. We will have two positions on the board open and we will review the budget for 2003-2004.   

If you care about our neighborhood and want to preserve what we have, please come to the meeting!        

SPECIAL NOTICE
Within the next few weeks we will be starting some repair and maintenance work on two of our horse trails – the trail that parallels Wicks and comes out on Janetta Way and the trail at the top of Orcas Avenue which parallels the driveway at 10131 Orcas.  

SOMETHING POSITIVE

We currently have or have had several home improvement projects in the development over the past several months. It is a positive thing to see as it means all of our homes will increase in value.  Our area is becoming all the more desirable in which to live as exemplified in the short time that houses have remained on the market before selling.

HORSE TRAILS

Horse Trails are just that – trails for horses.  It is a violation of LAMC’s to ride any kind of motorized vehicle on the horse trails.  You may walk on the trails, but please no riding unless you are on a horse!!  If a horse is spooked and throws its rider and someone or something gets injured or broken, the Association is liable for damages as well as the driver of the vehicle. We have had a number of complaints from homeowners – especially along Wicks – of people riding motorcycles and other motorized vehicles on the trails. Please keep in mind, if the Association ends up being sued, we do have insurance; however, we all suffer when the premiums go up or the insurance payout has reached its maximum! Foothill Division, LAPD, has been contacted and will have motorized patrols in the area.

MAINTENANCE ISSUES

The rainy season is already here, so if you have any swales or small ditches on your property that are meant to carry any water runoff, please make sure that they are cleaned of any debris. The Association will be cleaning the swales that are in the horse trails and/or common areas (if they are accessible) and the water will flow through these areas as they were originally designed. Don’t wait until the rain starts before you take action. 

HOW TO SAVE MONEY ON YOUR WATER BILL

Several of our homeowners have taken the information that was originally given out by Tom Barth, 10052 Clybourn, and installed a second water meter in their homes.  The purpose is to decrease the amount of  Sewer Service Charge that appears on your water bill so that it is a direct reflection of the amount of water used inside your home that goes into the sewer as opposed to an estimated amount based on total water usage.  If you have a pool, extensive landscaping requiring water, or have horses, you could very well save on your water bill by installing a second meter.  If you would like more information, please send an email to pelatt2@comcast.net and the info will be sent to you.

We Need a Quorum

We need to have 51% of the homeowners represented at our annual meeting in order to make it legally binding. Please come to the meeting; however, if you cannot make it then give your proxy to any member of the Board of Directors.  There will be a drawing for those present at the meeting of one quarter’s homeowner’s dues – worth $98.00

We have sent this newsletter out via e-mail and mailbox. If you did not receive it via e-mail and wish to, then please send me your e-mail address ASAP and we will add you to our list.

Pelatt2@comcast.net
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